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14/03/2025  14:24:42 2024/2988/P  OBJ Georgina Arando In addition to previous comments and correspondence regarding this application, I wish to add

my objections to the addition of a planned roof terrace.

• There are no approved planning permissions for roof terraces on either side of Elizabeth Mews.

•                                 – the proposed terrace is a further addition to an ‘overlooking

roof extension’, with the potential to overlook a side patio and two balconies of neighbours 15a

15b and 16 – with direct                               spaces (which the whole proposed

application already has).

The                 will be a cost to the whole street, with the property at the entrance of the

Mews and the proposed terrace looking out over the front and down the street.

• With a roof terrace comes the associated noise and sound pollution.

Noise and sound are already magnified in the Mews – a small, confined, compact, narrow,

cobbled street. Noise is further amplified due to its ‘interior courtyard’ feel and structure,

something that all residents have and already experience.

• Physical changes and use of the building over all will make historic and character impacts to

this conservation area and environment – impacts that will and have set a precedence, that the

future/residents will not be able to enjoy, partake of, admire and witness.

15A, Elizabeth

Mews

NW3 4UH
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